



Our Ref 71883

7th December 2016

Norfolk House 7 Norfolk Street Manchester M2 1 DW

T: +44 (0)844 902 0304 F: +44 (0)161 956 4009

gva.co.uk

Councillor Angela Pober Members Room London Borough of Camden Town Hall Judd Street London WC1H 9JE

By email angela.pober@camden.gov.uk

Dear Councillor Pober

PLANNING CONSULTATION FOR PROPOSED TELECOMMUNICATIONS INSTALLATION AT WEST HAMPSTEAD STATION, BLACKBURN ROAD, WEST HAMPSTEAD LONDON NW6 2LS.

We are planning consultants retained by Telefónica O2 UK Limited and Vodafone Limited who recently entered into a network sharing agreement. This arrangement allowed each company to share the other party's installation. In September 2012 approval was received from the Office of Fair Trading for the formation of a new company – Cornerstone Telecommunications Infrastructure Ltd (CTIL). We submit the following preconsultation correspondence in accordance with the traffic light rating model.

A proposed scheme has been drawn up for the installation of telecommunications equipment at **West Hampstead Station**, **Blackburn Road**, **West Hampstead London NW6 2LS** which we believe is within your ward. Enclosed are drawings 71883 – CTIL – 100, 201, 202, 301, 302, 401,501,502,801,802C. The proposed development is for:

"The installation of a 15 metre lattice mast mounted with 6 No. antennas, and ground based equipment cabinets located within a compound and ancillary development thereto".

This site is required to improve coverage in the area. The lattice mast has been selected so that it does not present a bulky structure and is a structure which is common place near railway stations. It is not considered that the proposal will present an overbearing visual addition in the area.

In order to address any concerns over mobile telecommunication apparatus, CTIL is committed to carrying out consultation, with the community on proposals within their neighbourhood, according to the mobile phone operators Industry agreed Traffic Light Rating model.



As mobile phone use grows – more than 90% of the population now owns a mobile phone – customers expect to be able to use their mobiles and tablets in all locations, as they have become intrinsic to our personal and professional lives.

Health and safety is at the very heart of the way Vodafone/O2 conduct their business and they are very conscious of their responsibility to local communities and others affected by their business.

Therefore on behalf of Vodafone/O2 will provide an ICNIRP certificate, which states that the installation complies with the health and safety standards.

In order to give you time to send your comments to us, we have made a commitment to allow at least 14 days before the application is submitted to the local planning authority. This 14-day period starts from the date at the top of this letter.

If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact Rebecca Skerrett on 0161 956 4305 or rebecca.skerrett@gva.co.uk.

Yours sincerely

2.M. Dranet

Rebecca Skerrett
Associate Planner
GVA GRIMLEY LTD.
For and on behalf of CTIL

Enc., 71883 - CTIL - 100, 201, 202, 301, 302,401,501,502,801,802C Cc - Councillor Pober, Rosenberg and Yarde





Our Ref 71883

7th December 2016

Norfolk House 7 Norfolk Street Manchester M2 1DW

T: +44 (0)844 902 0304 F: +44 (0)161 956 4009

ava.co.uk

Councillor Phil Rosenberg Members Room London Borough of Camden Town Hall Judd Street London WC1H 9JE

By email phil.rosenberg@camden.gov.uk

Dear Councillor Rosenberg

PLANNING CONSULTATION FOR PROPOSED TELECOMMUNICATIONS INSTALLATION AT WEST HAMPSTEAD STATION, BLACKBURN ROAD, WEST HAMPSTEAD LONDON NW6 2LS.

We are planning consultants retained by Telefónica O2 UK Limited and Vodafone Limited who recently entered into a network sharing agreement. This arrangement allowed each company to share the other party's installation. In September 2012 approval was received from the Office of Fair Trading for the formation of a new company – Cornerstone Telecommunications Infrastructure Ltd (CTIL). We submit the following preconsultation correspondence in accordance with the traffic light rating model.

A proposed scheme has been drawn up for the installation of telecommunications equipment at **West Hampstead Station**, **Blackburn Road**, **West Hampstead London NW6 2LS** which we believe is within your ward. Enclosed are drawings 71883 – CTIL – 100, 201, 202, 301, 302, 401,501,502,801,802C. The proposed development is for:

"The installation of a 15 metre lattice mast mounted with 6 No. antennas, and ground based equipment cabinets located within a compound and ancillary development thereto".

This site is required to improve coverage in the area. The lattice mast has been selected so that it does not present a bulky structure and is a structure which is common place near railway stations. It is not considered that the proposal will present an overbearing visual addition in the area.

In order to address any concerns over mobile telecommunication apparatus, CTIL is committed to carrying out consultation, with the community on proposals within their neighbourhood, according to the mobile phone operators Industry agreed Traffic Light Rating model.



As mobile phone use grows – more than 90% of the population now owns a mobile phone – customers expect to be able to use their mobiles and tablets in all locations, as they have become intrinsic to our personal and professional lives.

Health and safety is at the very heart of the way Vodafone/O2 conduct their business and they are very conscious of their responsibility to local communities and others affected by their business.

Therefore on behalf of Vodafone/O2 will provide an ICNIRP certificate, which states that the installation complies with the health and safety standards.

In order to give you time to send your comments to us, we have made a commitment to allow at least 14 days before the application is submitted to the local planning authority. This 14-day period starts from the date at the top of this letter.

If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact Rebecca Skerrett on 0161 956 4305 or rebecca.skerrett@gva.co.uk.

Yours sincerely

R.M. Drenett

Rebecca Skerrett
Associate Planner
GVA GRIMLEY LTD.
For and on behalf of CTIL

Enc., 71883 – CTIL – 100, 201, 202, 301, 302,401,501,502,801,802C Cc – Councillor Pober, Rosenberg and Yarde